

U. S. Department of Justice

Drug Enforcement Administration Special Operations Division 14560 Avion Parkway Chantilly, Virginia 20105

www.dea.gov

Mr. Dennis J. Schnur Chairman of the Board Federal Drug Agents Foundation 400 Jericho Turnpike 2nd Floor Jericho, New York 11753

MAY 2 6 2017

Dear Mr. Schnur:

On behalf of the Drug Enforcement Administration, I'm writing to express our sincere gratitude and deep appreciation to the Federal Drug Agents Foundation for the generous donation to the family of Special Agent Joseph Hroncich, who died tragically and unexpectedly on May 13, 2017.

Your letter and donation of \$1,800 have been provided to Joe's widow, Michele. In addition to Michele, Joe is survived by his four year old twins, Joey and Jacob, his parents, grandmother, and two sisters. Prior to being assigned to the Special Operations Division, Joe worked in the New York Field Division.

Your generous and immediate support, clearly exemplifies that law enforcement is an extended family with enduring relationships that are strengthened, even during times of tragedy.

Again, thank you very much.

Sincerely,

Raymond P. Donovan Special Agent in Charge